[bookmark: _GoBack]To: CNYAMT Board
From: James Krehbiel, secretary
Date:  June 20, 2012
Re: Minutes from the June 13th Board Meeting

Present: James Krehbiel, Sue Edwards, Dana DeGennaro, Joyce Ucci, Rob Richardson, Linda Yonteff, Ya-wie Steng, Pat DeAngelis, James Vatter, Barb Irwin, Marlene Mercurio, Iryna Juravich

Sue called the meeting to order at 9:33am

Minutes from the luncheon/meeting were approved with minor additions.

Linda introduced Rob Richardson, a financial planner,  who is helping out with investments.  There was discussion about what various investments are to be used for.  The general feeling was that these monies are to be used for scholarship awards and financial growth. Additionally we would like to have the principle remain intact with the ability to withdraw  interest.  Rob suggests Franklin/Templeton funds for future investments. Sue and Linda will go over our budget and present their info. at our Aug. meeting. At that time, the board will decide on where we want our investments placed.

Sue spoke about the “camp” scholarship funds. At this point we need to form a committee to formulate exactly how this fund will work, what camps are eligible and what information is required from students/parents/teachers in order to participate.

There was discussion about payment of accompanists for recitals, competitions … etc.  It was decided to have to have a “competitions” meeting to talk about this issue.  Amy and Joyce will set up a date for this meeting.

Beth Scott and Dana DiGennaro met about the Patricia George event.  The date has been set for Oct. 20th.   Dana suggested a class about working with middle school age students.  Dana is working on obtaining funding for the event. Patricia’s fee is $750.00 … not including flight ..etc.  The entire cost of the event would be approx. $1400.00.  It was approved by the board that Dana and Beth to move forward with planning this event. The fee for this event is $40.00 for members and $60.00 for non-members.

Sponsor suggestions for next year. Zellar Homes was suggested as a future sponsors. Also “Three Star Tailor” was suggested as a possible sponsor.  Barb will look into securing new sponsors for next year. Any suggestions can be given to Barb Irwin.

There was discussion for location and days for future board meetings. Future meetings will alternate between Weds. and Fridays.  It was decided that all future Board meetings remain at Pebble Hill Pres. Church.

Future Dates for Recitals, meetings, workshops … etc.

Board Meeting Dates:  Aug. 22nd, Sept. 14th, Oct. 10th, Nov. 16th, Feb. 6th, April  12th,  June 5th (Luncheon), June 14th

Recital Dates:  Oct. 28th, Nov. 17th, B & N – Dec. 1st and 2nd, Jan.  12th, Feb. 23rd, March 23rd – Music at the Mall

Piano Comp. March 2nd & 9th. Winners recital: March 16th

Scholarship Comp.:  March 22nd.

Instrumental Comp.: April 27th, winners recital: April 28th

Vocal Comp.: early May 

Workshops & Masterclasses: Patricia George, Oct. 20th 2012

Treasury Report : see attached report.

Membership … out asap

Events and Workshops:  Jim Vatter suggested a piano masterclass or workshop, a string masterclass and an Alexander Technique event.

Banquet:  In general, the Banquet was a success.  There was concern about exactly what was provided and the amount of food provided.  There needs to be more discussion about future Banquets/Luncheons.  


Our next Board Meeting will be held on Aug. 22, 2012
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45
Minutes respectfully submitted by James Krehbiel, secretary




 








